NEWSLETTER

PH2LOA
NOV 2016
PLEASE CONTINUE SENDING EMAIL ADDRESSES TO: Phase2landowners@yahoo.com AS IT SAVES ON POSTAGE.

Our vendor for the roadway weed spraying will begin in mid-May 2017.  The Board has budgeted $1500 and applied for a grant for half.  The vendor will charge $70 per acre if a member wishes to have their lot sprayed.  We will need at least ten members for the vendor to honor that pricing.  Please contact PH2 by email or phone so Flo can organize the list for the vendor. Flo will need your phone number, lot number and number of acres to be sprayed.  The vendor will not be able to honor the pricing of $70 per acre if the member is not on the list.  We will be using Taylor Weed Control and Land Management LLC.  The phone number is 406-207-1141 or email justintalor33@yahoo.com.  Contact him directly if you have any questions as to product used etc.  
We sent out assessment notices in December.  The members voted to have it remain at $50 per year per lot.
The ACC has been busy this year with the propane tanks installation.  The line is being disconnected in sections and should be complete in late fall if all goes well.  There is one house being built and a few sheds.   

Mark Taylor is commended for all the effort he puts in our website.  This year he included pictures of our annual meeting.  The annual minutes are posted on the site as well.  Thank you Mark.

The critter report includes a coyote, the fawn twins and black bears.  Please contain the garbage as not to encourage the wildlife and more important keep watch on the small pets.

The Board will be addressing updating the ACC policies that will reflect the current members’ usage of their properties in PH2.  Specifically, long term storage of recreational items like boats/RV’s etc.  The Board will present the suggestions to the members when completed.    

      Anyone interested in joining the Board is welcome.   It is always worthwhile to have new and different outlooks and ideas.  If you want to participate or just to attend a meeting, contact Phase 2.  The Board meetings are held the second Monday every other month. (Dec/Feb/Apr/June/Aug/Oct).  Meeting location sometimes change so contact a Board member if you plan to attend.  Guests are welcome.  
We have had numerous new owners, so Flo will be updating the membership listings.  She requests that you send in your phone numbers if you have a cell phone.  Many still have the old landline number listed.  We like to keep our records as current as possible.  Also, just as a reminder we do not have a box for correspondence at the Bison Bear Mall.  A few people have put their assessments in the DARLOA box in error.    

If any member wishes to have an item included in the Newsletter please contact Flo at fenstadflo@yahoo.com or phone 406-540-2768.  We are all interested in critter reports, activities and events in the community etc.                                                                                                                                  
My favorite joke: 

The TSA has banned knitting needles from airplanes.
They are concerned someone might knit an Afghan. 
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